
 
 

 

Whaddon House - Dog Kennel Hill 
Estate update

 
In July 2013 the council made a commitment to build 11,000 new council homes by 2043, with the 

first 2500 by 2021.  

As part of this strategy the council are creating new homes from disused properties on estates 

across the borough which are known as “Hidden Homes”. 

What is going to be built at Whaddon House  

We have put in a planning application 20/AP/1964 to convert the disused nursery unit at 7 

Whaddon House in to a three bed, five person family home, with outside private amenity space. 

We have already received planning permission for a change of use of the building. When the home 

is completed it will be offered to the Dog Kennel Hill Estate tenants to bid first as part of our Local 

Lettings policy. 

 

We will write to you when receive a planning decision  You can also see up to date information on 

our website https://www.southwark.gov.uk/housing/new-council-homes 

OCTOBER 2020 

https://www.southwark.gov.uk/housing/new-council-homes


 
 

 

 
YOUR CONTACTS 
New Homes Project Manager  
Name: Demmi Russell  
Number: 020 7525 2582  
Email: Demmi.russell@southwark.gov.uk 
  
New Homes Project Officer  
Name: Rowena Bent  
Number: 020 7525 1031 
Email: rowena.bent@southwark.gov.uk 

 

southwark.gov.uk/11000homes 

Timeline 
 
Spring 2020 Planning Application submitted. 

Summer 2020 Planning Determination 

Spring 2021 Appointment of Contractor 

Spring 2021 Start on Site 
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